Dodleston & District Parish Council

 Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council 

Monday 7th March 2011 - 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman

Julie Vine
Councillors
Arthur Hughes, Michael Dix, Percy Hulmston, Sarah Parker, Karen Tilston, Paul Buchanan     

Clerk
Sarah Hassall

1.
Apologies – none received

Not Present
John Blythin

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest


Cllr Mike Dix declared a non-prejudicial interest in all planning matters in item 6.


Cllr Arthur Hughes declared an interest in a planning application in item 6.
ii) To agree the minutes of the Extra Ordinary Parish Council meeting held on the 17th January 2011.

RESOLVED –The Chairman signed as a correct record, the minutes of the Extra Ordinary Parish Council meting held on the 17th January 2011.

3.
Public Speaking Time

PC Sharon Beverley read to the meeting the latest local report.  It was noted that a local resident was caught fly tipping and was made to remove the waste. PC Beverley reminded residents to keep out buildings locked as garden equipment and bicycles are being targeted at the moment.  A police surgery will take place on 26th March 11am-1.00pm in Pulford Village Hall.

Bernard Dennis noted that dog fouling was becoming a problem once again.  Cllr Parker agreed to talk to the Dog Warden and a reminder will be placed in the next Parish Mag.

Sheena Parker asked some questions via email; Cllr Maughan will email a response.

Dr Nuttall reported that he has been in contact with highways regarding the potholes on Church Road.  The Council stated that they would patch and re-surface the area during April.

4.
Field Update

A recent field committee meeting agreed to hold a public consultation for the Parish to air their views on the following developments; Cricket Pitch, Meadow area, Pond and Woodland Walk.  The meeting will take place at the end of May.
5.
Parish Car Park 
Councillors will contact users of the car park to discuss a way forward.  The possibility of the road planeings from the repair of Church Road could be used on the Car Park?  Clerk to investigate.

6.
Planning Applications 

The planning applications were discussed.  Cllr Arthur Hughes will contact the planning office regarding the Greenwalls Farm application.

Councillors were made aware that all applications will be online in the near future and paper copies will not be sent to the Clerk.  Any member of the public can view all applications on line at any time.

7.
Finance
i) To agree income and expenditure since the last meeting

RESOLVED – All income and expenditure since the last meeting was agreed.  

ii) To agree the budget for financial year 2011-2012


RESOLVED – The draft budget for the financial year 2011-2012 was agreed.

8.
Correspondence

After more than three years Sarah Hassall has resigned from her post as Parish Clerk from May 2011.  

A resident has concerns regarding ditches off Penfold Way.  Cllr Sarah Parker to speak to the Environment Agency.

Storm damage to the bus shelter roof in Kinnerton, Clerk to investigate if our insurance will cover the cost of repair.

9.
Date of Next Meeting


Annual Parish Meeting – 7.00pm – Monday 9th May 2011 


Annual General Meeting – 7.30pm -  Monday 9th May 2011







